
 

 

TƋnƅ koutou Roseneath whƅnau  

In our staff meeting this week we   
reviewed the events, activities and 
learning from the term, and it became 
clear that it has been a very busy and 
exciting term. Your children have par-
ticipated in Tabloid Sports, been to the 
beach, hosted a pƮwhiri for the Mayor, 
attended three shows as part of the 
Festival of the Arts, and learned about 
how groups of people established and 
lived in ancient civilisations. Our junior 
choir performed a hugely entertaining 
concert on Monday, and this afternoon we open our classrooms to show you some of the learning 
that we have been doing. We know we are really fortunate as a school to have a community that 
supports all of these learning opportunities. Thank you for coming with us on our trips and visits, 
for being part of our school ceremonies and celebrations, and for showing an interest, and being 
a crucial part of your childõs learning. The events in Christchurch also remind us how important it 
is for us as parents to be connected in with our children, to be aware of what they are viewing 
and using on the internet, and to know where to go and what to do to help our children when they 
are dealing with challenging events and information. 
  
I trust you will find some time during these school holidays to connect as a family, to relax and 
recharge a little bit, ready for a busy winter term. 
  
In term two we have three main events to be aware of - 

 
CROSS COUNTRY 

Early in the term we will be running our Cross Country training as part of our PE programme, and 
some of our Year 4-8 students will then qualify to represent Roseneath in the Central Zone Cross 
Country competition. 
  
We will be making some changes to our usual cross country event structure- and I want to signal 
that we will need lots of parent help to help marshall in order for us to hold our school cross 
country event- we are planning on holding this in the early part of next term and we will let you 
know more details as soon as they have been finalised.   
 
WHOLE SCHOOL PRODUCTION 

In week 5 (the last week of May) we will be putting on our Whole School Production. This year we 
will host it in our school hall over several performances. We will be in need of your help with 
props, costumes, and set design and we would love an ôofficialõ videographer and photographer for 
our show! Please let us know if you can help! 
 

MIHI WHAKATAU (A WELCOME CEREMONY FOR NEW FAMILIES) 

In Week 7 (the second week of June) we will be hosting a mihi whakatau: a welcome ceremony for 
children and families who have joined or are joining our school. 
 
 
COFFEE AND CAKE AFTER ASSEMBLY 

Every Friday after our school assembly (9am-10am) you are invited to stay in the hall and enjoy 
coffee, cake and a chat with other families. A great chance to get to know each other and ask 
those questions we all have from time to time!  
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FREE DRINK BOTTLES 

New World have      
donated some stainless 
steel drink bottles for 
us- if you would like one 
(or a few!) see Joanne 
in the office. 

WINTER PROJECT 

Thanks to those families 
who have already donated 
winter clothing/blankets 
etc. The boxes have been 
emptied by the Year 11 
Samuel Marsden            
students and are ready to 
be re filled.   

 

Junior choir 

Aft choir 



 

 

RASC -ROSENEATH SCHOOL AFTER SCHOOL CARE 
We welcome Louisa to the team 
òI enjoy working at RASC because it is fulfilling knowing I can help 
nurture the children's creativity and imaginations in a positive way 
through supervised play." 
Contact Pyar if you would like to register your child for After School 
Care for Term 2, or change your current booking arrangements 
ph 0276898845 or email janepyar@xtra.co.nz. Information about the 
RASC programme is on our school website.  
 

TERM 2 BASKETBALL  
Registrations are now open for Term 2 Basketball (for Years 3-8). Registrations this 
year are online. You can register online through the following link - https://
enrolmy.com/roseneath-school/book-now/2-Basketball---Term-2 

See Hayden Thompson if you have any questions. Registrations close at the end of the 
holidays, but teams are filling up fast so get in asap! 

  

TERM 1 FLOORBALL  

Congratulations on our Year 7-8 Floorball team (Roseneath Rosewings) on a great win to wrap up 
their season. Thanks especially to Adrian for your expertise and inspiration as coach and the par-
ents who helped out each week.  

 

TERM 1 SHARING AFTERNOON 

We are opening our classrooms today to showcase some of our Term 1 learning. Feel free to pop into 
any classroom  from 2:15pm to find out about Ancient Civilisations and more! 
 
 
NZEI PAID UNION MEETINGS, 6-10TH MAY 

You will have heard that the recent offer was rejected by the NZEI members, and as a result further negotiations are under-
way. Staff will attend Paid Union Meetings on either Monday, Tuesday or Thursday afternoons from 1:30-3pm. Because only 
one or two teachers will attend each meeting we will have minimal disruption to our programme and we will remain open for 
instruction. 
 
UPPER DECK WRITING 

I was chewing an apple nervously. My mum was telling me to hurry up. We went downstairs. I sat down on the old chair. Putting 
on my shoes, my mum opened the door. I stepped outside. The wind cooled me down. I went onto a gravel patch by plumbers. 
Mum followed me into the car. We drove for what I thought was hours and hours. Finally, we arrived. I found the tall building 
and got dressed in my long character skirt and leotard. I ran into the lesson and started dancing. 

By Anna  

Penguins - Informative Description 

Penguins are a type of bird. They live in Antarctica. They are flightless but they can go underwater. They have a blacky-white 
coat but mostly the white is on their chest. Penguins also slide on their smooth chest down hills or glaciers. Their size is 30-
35cm tall. 

By Charlie  

 

AFTñANCIENT CIVILISATIONSñVIKINGS 

 

I am putting on a show in assembly.  It is about Thor and the giants.   

By Reggie 

The giants stole the hammer.   

By Hank 

I am a giant and Reggie is the King.  We took the 
hammer from Thor.   

By Ron 

Freya didn't want to marry the giant so Thor took 
the hammer back!  

By Hjeleena 
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Floorball Team (Y, Baki, Conory, Dylan & 
Ryder) with coach Adrian Owen (absent: 

Ben Graham) 

Dylan ôquick-handsõ 
kitted up in his goalie 

helmet.  

WRITING FROM LOWER BRIDGE 

Halloween  

Diiiing Dooong! The door bell rang.  Sally 
walked nervously to the front door with  
shivers down her spine.  She finally reached 
the door.  The door creaked open a 
smidge.  She saw a fang so Sally ran back to 
her room forgetting to lock the door.  The 
monster entered Sally's house.  First the 
monster started to feast on the food in Sal-
ly's kitchen, then entered the spare bed-
room.  While the monster was sleeping she 
tiptoed out of the house and "aahhhhh" she 
saw what it was.  It was not just one were-
wolf but a pack of werewolves.  Luckily she 
survived.  The end. 

By Isabella  
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